

An unofficial bulletin prepared for the information of members of staff of Monash University.

Vol. III No. 24

NOVEMBER, 1966

MR. BARRY WENTWORTH

Mr. Barry Wentworth has been elected to the Council by the graduates of the University for a four year period to the 18th October, 1970. Mr. Wentworth graduated with second class honours in Economics in 1965. He is at present a part-time candidate for the M.Ec. degree while employed as an economist by the Country Roads Board on road financing and statistical projects.

MR. JOHN PRICE

Mr. John Price, a Research Scholar in the Department of Physics, has been elected Observer by the students of the University to attend meetings of the University Council until June 1967. Mr. Price graduated B.Sc.(Hons.) from Monash in 1965.

PROFESSOR R.R. ANDREW

Professor R.R. Andrew, Dean of the Faculty of Medicine, has been invited by the Minister in Charge of Commonwealth Activities in Education and Research, Senator Gorton, to join the Board of the Australian-American Educational Foundation. He has accepted the invitation and has been made a Director of the Foundation.

ACTING COMPTROLLER

The Accountant, Mr. I.B. Tate, has been appointed Acting Comptroller from 29th October 1966, until the return of Mr. F.H. Johnson on 29th October, 1967.

VISITING PROFESSOR

Professor Otto Smith, Professor of Electrical Engineering in the University of California at Berkeley is visiting Monash as a Senior Research Fellow in Economics and Engineering for a period of one year.

VISITING PROFESSOR (cont.)

He received B.S. degrees in both chemistry and electrical engineering at the Oklahoma State University and the University of Oklahoma, respectively, and the Ph.D. degree (in electrical engineering) at Stanford University. His major area of research is control systems, but he has conducted research and taught in such related areas as feedback in sociological and international situations, and in biological and economic systems, and has published over seventy articles in the fields of control, optimization, instrumentation, machinery, statistics, business administration, economics, and education.

Professor Smith has been a UNESCO delegate and a past president of the United World Federalists, has lived in South America and Europe, travelled in 33 countries, and lectured extensively on international affairs, He is a Fellow of the IEEE, a Fellow of the American Association for the Advancement of Science, and a participant in the research development seminar of the Institute of International Studies at the University of California.

STAFF ARRIVALS

<u>Professor J.V. Neustupny</u> - has taken up his position as first professor of Japanese in the Department of Modern Languages.

Mr. W.R. Cook - Lecturer in Anthropology and Sociology - graduated with a Master's Degree from the University of Wisconsin in 1956 and has submitted his Ph.D. thesis. He has taught undergraduate courses in sociology at Wisconsin since September 1959. Mr. Cook's research activities have so far been mainly concerned with factors associated with the occupational choices of young people, but he is now interested in investigating the social repercussions of living in arid areas. Mr. Cook is married with one child.

Mr. R. Parsler - Lecturer in Anthropology and Sociology - graduated B.Sc. (Econ.) with Honours in 1951 and M.A. in 1962 from the University of London. He also gained the University of London Postgraduate Certificate in Education in 1955 and Academic Diploma in Education in 1957. Before coming to Monash he was Senior Lecturer in Sociology at the Rutherford College of Technology, Newcastle Upon Tyne, in charge of the B.Sc. (Sociology) honours external degree course of the University of London. He was also director of a team research project studying family, occupation and education in the Tyneside area. Mr. Parsler is married with two children.

Mr. D.P. Altman - Lecturer in Politics - graduated B.A. (Hons.) from the University of Tasmania in 1963 where he won several prizes. After two terms as tutor at the University, in 1964, he went to Cornell University on a Fulbright Travel Grant, and received a teaching assistantship in the Department of Government. His research interests are in comparative political attitudes of Australia and the United States. Mr. Altman is single.

The following new members of staff are expected to take up their appointments in the months of November, December and January:

November: Miss J. Maynard, Research Assistant, Department of Chemistry; Mr. H.A. Finlay, Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Law; Mr. L. McCredie, Lecturer, Faculty of Law.

STAFF ARRIVALS (cont.)

<u>December</u>: Dr. L.B. Geffen, Lecturer, Department of Physiology; Mr. J.A. Pettitt, Teaching Fellow, Department of Economics; Mr. C.J. Wood, Teaching Fellow, Department of Economics; Mr. M. Deakin, Lecturer, Department of Mathematics.

January: Dr. C.F. Moppert, Senior Lecturer, Department of Mathematics; Mr. A.R. Weaver, Lecturer, Department of Economics, Mr. W.J. Bonwick, Senior Lecturer, Department of Electrical Engineering; Mr. R.J. deLaine, Lecturer, Department of Applied Mechanics; Mr. G.B. Silberbauer, Senior Lecturer, Department of Anthropology and Sociology; Mr. D.E. Charrett, Senior Teaching Fellow, Department of Civil Engineering; Mr. J. Ellis, Lecturer, Department of Classical Studies; Mr. J.A. Peterson, Lecturer, Department of Geography; Mrs. E. Johnson, Teaching Fellow, Department of Geography; Mr. G. Maxwell, Teaching Fellow, Department of Mathematics; Mr. K.H. Richards, Teaching Fellow, Department of Economics; Mr. R.J. Mortley, Teaching Fellow, Department of Classical Studies; Mr. K. McR. Evans, Temporary Lecturer, Department of Mathematics; Phillips, Lecturer, Faculty of Education; Mr. J.R. Lawry, Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Education; Mr. T.J. Quinn, Teaching Fellow, French Section; Mr. H. Smith, Lecturer, Faculty of Law; Mrs. de Spivack, Teaching Fellow, Spanish Section; Miss J.A. Noble, Teaching Fellow, Department of English, Miss M.C. Nixon, Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Education; Mr. A.S. McDevitt, Senior Lecturer, Department of Classical Studies; Mr. F.M. Coltheart, Lecturer, Department of Psychology; Miss A. Livingston, Teaching Fellow, Russian Section; Mr. G.L. Johnston, Lecturer, Faculty of Education.

STAFF HOUSING OFFICER

Mrs. Ruth Beebe has taken up the position of Staff Housing Officer. For the past ten years Mrs. Beebe has been engaged in public relations including the arranging of housing and settling of personnel arriving from overseas. Mrs. Beebe is situated in the Administration Building, room number G.20, extension 2109/2086.

ACTING PROFESSORS

Acting-Professor of Anatomy - The Vice-Chancellor has appointed Dr. D.G. Silva Acting-Professor of Anatomy and Chairman of the Department of Anatomy during the absence of Professor Schofield. The appointment will apply from the 20th August 1966 until Professor Schofield returns to the University in August, 1967.

Acting-Professor of Electrical Engineering - The Vice-Chancellor has appointed Mr. K. Morsztyn Acting-Professor of Electrical Engineering and Chairman of the Department of Electrical Engineering during the absence of Professor Lampard. The appointment will apply from the 8th September 1966 until Professor Lampard returns to the University in April 1967.

Acting-Professor of Russian - The Vice-Chancellor has appointed Mr. V. Pobie Acting-Professor of Russian from the 28th September until an appointment is made to the Chair of Russian.

Acting-Professor of Zoology and Comparative Physiology - The Vice-Chancellor has appointed Dr. D.G. Davis Acting-Professor of Zoology and Comparative Physiology until the end of 1966.

TUTORSHIPS IN THE HALLS OF RESIDENCE

Deakin Hall and Howitt Hall have positions available, in 1967, for a certain number of Hall Tutors. These people do not undertake any formal teaching responsibilities in the Halls, but are expected to give whatever assistance they can to individual students who might seek it from them. They are also expected to accept some minor administrative duties. A more extended statement of the responsibilities attaching to these positions and of the role of the Hall Tutors within the Hall community is set out in a document available from Mrs. Betty Polglaze, Dr. McDonell's secretary.

It should be realized that Tutors are selected on the basis of their probable value to the Hall community, not on the basis of their needs for convenient accommodation.

At present, it seems that there will be a particular need, during the coming year, for women Tutors. Any single women - members of staff or research students - who are interested, if only vaguely, in living in one of the Halls are cordially invited to get in touch with one of the two Wardens, (Dr. J.A. McDonell or Mrs. B.L. Cumming) to discuss the matter.

STAFF DRAMA GROUP

The next monthly play-reading of the Staff Drama Group will be at 8 p.m. on Monday 7th November, at the home of Ian and Marie Donald, 50 Albert Street, Mount Waverley. For the first time in the play-reading series the play to be read will be one written by a member of staff at Monash and not yet performed; it is to be "Much Ado", by William Wood, member of the French Section, and author of "Actone", which was performed in the Union Hall this year. A further departure from precedent is that part of the play will have been rehearsed beforehand. The author will be present to lead a discussion of the play after it has been read.

It is anticipated that the annual general meeting and end-of-year party of the group will be held on Monday, 5th December. Confirmation of this date, and details of arrangements, will be available from the Secretary, Barbara Calton (Department of English, extension 2140) after 2nd November.

STUDENT ACCOMMODATION

The Student Housing Office is anxious to hear from any member of staff living near Monash, or in areas easily accessible by public transport, who is able to offer accommodation to a student in 1967, or who is able to interest other people in doing so.

Further information may be obtained from the Student Housing Office - extensions 2092 and 2107.

ALEXANDER THEATRE

It is expected that the Alexander Theatre will be completed by the end of 1960 and will be available during the 1967 sessions for public lectures, concerts, plays, film screenings, conferences, and other University functions.

It would be of great assistance to the Theatre Committee if intending users could lodge tentative bookings for 1967 with Miss Pauline Cross, Assistant to the Warden of the Union, before 1st December.

The seating capacity of the theatre will be 508 fixed seats with additional seating of up to 200. It is hoped to publish an account of the various seating arrangements and the uses and equipment of the theatre in the next issue of the Reporter. In the meantime further information is available from Mr. D. Bradley, Room 816 Humanities Building, extension 2131.

STAFF HOUSING

From time to time the Student Housing Office is offered flats or houses which seem more suitable for staff than student use.

Details of such offers will be displayed on the notice board in the Faculty Club as they come to hand.

NATIONAL LIBRARY

A letter has been received from the National Library of Australia notifying the University of the Australian collections maintained and services provided by the National Library in London and New York.

The services are located at Australia House, The Strand, London, W.C. 2, where the liaison officer is Mr. F.W. Torrington, B.A., F.L.A., and at 636 Fifth Avenue, New York, 20, where the liaison officer is Miss Dulcie Penfold, B.Ec.

The primary purpose of the National Library's representation abroard is to assist the development of its collections at home. An important aspect of this, in which the Library has received much help from visiting scholars, is the location of major existing collections which might be acquired, especially in the social sciences and the humanities. Such collections, usually of more highly specialized and less used material, help to supplement in an important way the resources of other Australian libraries, through inter-library loan.

COURSE IN "IMMUNOLOGY" BY DEPARTMENT OF PATHOLOGY

In the first 1967 term of Science Faculty, the Department of Pathology will offer a short course in "Immunology" consisting of nine lectures held every Wednesday, 11 a.m. to 12 noon (March 15th to May 10th) at Monash Campus, and at the end of the term, during the first week of vacation (May 22nd to 26th), a concentrated laboratory course with workshop and practical demonstrations. The course will introduce basic principles and methods, and provide theoretical and technical background for more advanced studies of Immunobiology.

The lectures are designed to stand by themselves; there is no limit to the number that may attend. The laboratory sessions will be held at the Pathology Department, Monash Medical School, Alfred Hospital, where the maximum number of participants must be restricted to fifteen.

The course is open to Honors and postgraduate students. There are no prerequisites except for a recommendation from the Chairman of Department in which the student is working. A few laboratory places may be made available to University Staff with adequate knowledge of Immunology, but who may not have attended the lectures. Students or staff interested in participating should write to Professor R.C. Nairn through the Chairman of the Department in which they are working.

THEATRE BOOKING AGENCY

The Union is now operating for your convenience a Theatre Booking Agency, which is located in the Dry-cleaning shop and under the care of Mrs. T. Douglas, extension 2923. Bookings for any of the city theatres featuring either films or live shows, can be made. Four clear days' notice is required and a fee of 20¢ per ticket is charged.

BOOKINGS MADE TO 1968

1966:

December 12th and 13th - The Mathematical Association of Victoria - 1,100 people using all Humanities Lecture Theatres and 70 tutorial and seminar rooms in the Menzies building.

December 14th - Medical Graduation Ceremony - Union Hall.

1967:

January 15th - Ethnological Society (A.N.Z.A.A.S.) Lecture Theatre S.7.

January 16th to Arthur Anderson Staff School February 3rd - Lecture theatre S.1. and first year
physics laboratories.

January 19th - Botany and Geology Conference (A.N.Z.A.A.S.) Lecture theatre S.7.

February 16th and 17th- Assemblies of Diplomates in Education - Alexander Theatre.

February 23rd - Textile Institute - Lecture theatre S.4.

February 22nd to 26th - Safety Convention - All Lecture theatres, Alexander Theatre on 23rd and 25th.

July 11th - Institute of Engineers - engineering Lecture theatre 2.

August 14th to 16th - E.N.T.A.A. Conference.

August 15th to 17th - Third Australian Building Research Congress - Alexander Theatre, two Humanities Lecture theatres.

August 15th to 18th - Chrystallography Conference - 100 people. Lecture theatre S.1.

September 11th - Monash Annual Economics Lecture - Alexander Theatre.

1968:

August 26th to 30th - Quinquennial Congress of Universities of the Commonwealth.

Monthly lists will be published in the Reporter.

Notice of meetings and conferences may be given to Miss Adrience Holzer, Vice-Chancellor's Office, extension 2003.

CARS FOR SALE

Staff member going abroad shortly wishes to sell 1963 falcon registered to August, 1967. Present Mileage: 43,000. Has been in present owner's hands since 4,000 miles. Engine completely overhauled September, (rings, valve-grind, etc.), running perfectly. Upholstery, tyres, body-work inside and out in very good condition. Windscreen washers, seat-belts. £500 or offer. P.J. Martin, extension 2141 (Mondays and Thursdays) or 28-6963.

1964 white Volkswagen for sale. Best offer plus \$100 deposit reserves this good-condition automobile for person willing to take possession towards latter part of January. ext. 2464. Mr. R.K. Keenan, Department of Electrical Engineering.

FREEDOM FROM HUNGER CAMPAIGN

A letter of thanks has been received from Mrs. G.N. Frost, Chairman of the Victorian Committee of the Freedom from Hunger Campaign. The staff and students of Monash donated \$692.36 towards the Appeal.

PRE-SCHOOL CENTRE BARBECUE

Monash Pre-School Centre is holding a barbecue in the kindergarten grounds (Birch Cottage) on the evening of the 26th November. All those interested are asked to ring Mrs. Olwen Wilson (544-1287).

VACATION CATERING HOURS

Hours of business during vacation period from 24th October until March.

Area & Date	Hours of Business	Food etc. available
Coffee Lounge:		
to 4.11.66	8.35 a.m 2.30 p.m. 3.00 p.m 11.00 p.m.	Tea/Coffee, Milk Shakes, Fruit
after 7.11.66	8.35 a.m 2.30 p.m. 3.00 p.m 7.00 p.m.	Juices, Cordials, Toasted Sandwiches,
Saturdays	10.00 a.m 3.30 p.m.	Cakes, Doughnuts, sweets, Ice Cream.
Sundays to 13.11.66 only	11.00 a.m 2.30 p.m.	1
Sandwich Bar:		
Period of exams only	10.00 а.m 3.00 р.m.	Sandwiches, Rolls, Dim Sims, Chicken Rolls, Steak Sandwiches, Dough- nuts, Cakes, Fruit Juices, Fresh Fruit
Grill Room:		
to 4.11.60	9.30 a.m 7.00 p.m. 4.45 p.m 6.30 p.m.	Grills, Roasts, Salads, Sweets,
from 7.11.66	9.30 a.m 6.00 p.m. 12.00 - 2.00 p.m. 4.45 p.m 5.30 p.m.	Frosty Shakes. Tea/Coffee, Orange Juice.
Quick Service Bar:	10.45 a.m 4.30 p.m.	Tea/Coffee, Coffee Scrolls, Scones, Doughnuts.
Main Dining Room and Hargrave Cafeteria	Both Closed	
Faculty Club:	12.30 p.m 2.00 p.m.	
	Faculty Club Members Only.	

VISIT OF THE GENERAL MEDICAL COUNCIL

The General Medical Council will inspect the Monash Medical School from Tuesday 29th November until Thursday 1st December. The party will consist of: Sir Rohan Boland (leader), Chairman, G.M.C. Finance Committee, formerly Dean of Medical and Dental Schools, Guy's Hospital; Professor R.J. Kellar, Obstetrics and Gynaecology, University of Edinburgh; and Professor J.B. Kinmonth, M.S., F.R.C.S., Professor of Surgery, University of London.

The principal reason for the visit is to discuss the recognition by the General Medical Council of Monash Medical degrees.

GENERAL MOTORS-HOLDENS POSTGRADUATE RESEARCH FELLOWSHIPS - 1967

Two of the abovenamed fellowships are available with a salary range of \$1,600-\$2,400 per annum, together with grants-in-aid of \$600 per annum to accompany each fellowship awarded.

These fellowships are available to applicants pursuing postgraduate studies in Engineering, Science and Economics and who propose to follow careers in industry or teaching on completion of the fellowships. They are tenable for one year and all present holders desirous of renewing the felloship should submit a fresh application. Applications on the standard form available from the Grants and Scholarships Office, close with the Academic Registrar on 30th November, 1966.

HOUSES FOR SALE

Brick veneer. 14 squares, 3 bedrooms, very large L-shaped lounge and dining room (with glassed doors opening on verandah), bathroom with separate shower recess, separate internal toilet, spacious L-shaped hall, kitchen, laundry, semi-enclosed carport, workshop; venetian blinds plus canvas sun blinds for lounge, light fittings, insect screens; built-in wardrobes (in two bedrooms), built-in glass bookcase, oil heater and open fire place. Established garden (planned with emphasis on variety of trees and shrubs). Newly constructed road. Sewer ready for connection. Located at Mount Waverley, 7-8 minutes by car from University. Price: \$15,000. Ring 232-9884.

Five years old, split level brick veneer and weatherboard. Four bedrooms, built in wardrobes. Upstairs living, dining and kitchen, wall to wall carpet. Tiled bathroom, separate shower recess, internal toilet, laundry. Fly screens, oil heater, double carport, cellar, landscaped native garden. Eight minutes from Monash. Price £8,750. Telephone - at Monash, extension 2631, at home 232-7397.

STAFF ASSOCIATION OF MONASH UNIVERSITY

The following will serve on the Executive Committee of the Staff Association for 1966-1967: President - Professor H.D. Rankin, Vice-President - Dr. J.A. McDonell, Treasurer - Mr. R. Goldenberg, Secretary - Mr. S.J. Bastomsky, Members - Mr. G.J. Davies, Professor R.H. Day, Dr. I.D. Hiscock, Dr. E.D. Potts, and Mr. B.F. Young.

The Secretary will welcome any enquiries from Staff members about the Association and how to join it.

CAR FOR SALE

Falcon Station Wagon. 1961, 50,000 miles. Fully imported. Longer body than Australian Falcon. Long registration. Good condition. Within past 15 months Generator, Starter motor and Battery have been replaced, Front end and Engine have been overhauled, Brakes relined and four Shocks replaced. £400 or close offer. Dr. R.J. Young, extension 2525.

WANTED TO BUY

Cabin trunks in good condition. Contact Dr. R.J. Young, extension 2525.

REEL AND STRATHSPEY CLUB

The Club hald its final dance of the session on 1st October in the Ormond Presbyterian Church Hall, and completed practices for this year on 28th October. The practices will be resumed in the Rumpus Room on 13th February 1967 at 8 p.m., with an open night on 13th March (Orientation Week). A team from the Club presented three Scottish Country dances as well as other national groups on Saturday 22nd October in the Southern Cross Plaza in aid of the International week publicity being conducted by the Junior Chamber of Commerce (Jaycees) in relation to the 21st anniversary of the foundation of United Nations. Mrs. Kathryn MacKinnon (Chemistry) has been elected President in place of Mr. Andrew Maxwell who has resigned because of health reasons.

DEPARTMENTAL NEWS OF GENERAL INTEREST

CHEMISTRY

Professor J.M. Swan has been elected president of the Monash Chemical Society for 1967. During 1966 the programme included: eight lectures by members of the Monash Chemistry Department, three lectures by members of C.S.I.R.O. Divisions, five lectures by interstate speakers, seven lectures by international speakers.

CLASSICAL STUDIES

During October Professor Rankin visited the Department of Classical Studies at the Australian National University where he delivered two lectures, one on "Is Plato's Republic a Fantasy" and the other "Some Recent Critics of the Republic", to the Greek Civilization class. He also addressed the Classical Association of Canberra on the topic "Petronius and Three Moderns".

Professor Spyridon Marinatos, the distinguished Greek prehistorian and archaeologist visited Monash during September. Professor Marinatos, who has been one of the leading excavators of Minoan and Mycenaeon sites, was the initiator during the 1930's of the theory, now widely accepted, that Creton civilization was destroyed by the effects of a massive volcano on the neighbouring island of Thera. Professor Marinatos gave a most comprehensive lecture upon this subject to the students. He also discovered the battlefield of Thermopylae. In 1960 he unearthed at the site of Peristeria, a large palace which is now considered to be possibly the major Mycenaeon site of the western coast of Greece. Professor Marinatos also lectured upon this topic.

During the year Mr. Peter Bicknell initiated a special seminar in Ancient History, addressed by members of the Department, and by visiting and invited scholars. In recent seminars Mr. Culican of the History Department of Melbourne University delivered a lecture upon the Phoenicians in the Mediterranean and Mr. Bicknell has given two seminars upon Numismatics and the Historian illustrated from the Department's collection of coin casts.

GEOGRAPHY

Mr. Edward Derbyshire has received an invitation from the National Science Foundation, Washington D.C., to spend fifteen days (November 1st to 15th) in Antarctica. He will accompany Professor Wakefield Dort of the University of Kansas, most attention being given to cirque forms and moraines in the dry valley area to the west of the Murdo Sound.

MODERN LANGUAGES

This term a group of staff members including the Dean and members of the Classics, English, History and Modern Languages Departments have been conducting a series of informal seminars on problems associated with the editing of texts.

During the week of 3rd - 7th October, Mr. Idrus (of the Indonesian and Malay Section) visited the Australian National University, Canberra and gave a series of lectures on modern Indonesian writers. At the same time, Mr. Achdiat K. Mihardja (of the Department of Indonesian Languages and Literature of the Faculty of Oriental Studies, Australian National University, Canberra) gave a similar series of lectures to Monash students. It is hoped that this form of university exchange will be repeated in future years.

As reported last month Mr. B.H. Jernudd of the Linguistics Section will be attending a conference in the United States of America early next month. A Monash University grant will now enable him to first visit Khartoum to continue his research on a Sudanese language, 'For'. He will then visit acoustic laboratories in Bonn, Stockholm and New York prior to attending the conference at Warrenton, Virginia.

The September 'Newsletter' of the New York University Institute for Computer Research in the Humanities has reported at length on work being carried out at Monash by Mrs. G. Silva in conjunction with Dr. C.J. Bellamy, Professor R. Laufer and various members of the English and Modern Languages Departments.

PATHOLOGY

Professor R.C. Nairn has returned from a successful trip to Europe, mainly in connection with the Pugwash Conference in Stockholm, on the "Automation of Immunofluorescence." During the trip, he lectured and held discussions in the United Kingdom, Netherlands and Austria.

Professor W.B. Wartman, Chairman of Pathology at Norweston University, Chicago and editor of "Year Book of Pathology and Clinical Pathology" spent a few days as Peter Grant Hay Visiting Professor to the Alfred Hospital where he participated in several discussions and delivered a Faculty Lecture entitled "Cardiomyopathy."

Other recent visitors to the Pathology Department were Dr. D.D. Adams, endocrinologist from Dunedin and Dr. D.M.O. Beecroft, paediatric pathologist from Auckland.

PHILOSOPHY

Professor and Mrs. D.H. Monro gave a farewell party for Mr. John Williamson on 8th October. Mr. Williamson has left to take up a position in the Department of Philosophy at the University of Liverpool.

Dr. W.D. Joske's book, "Material Objects", will be published by Collier-Macmillan in January, 1967. Professor Monro's latest book, "Empiricism and Ethics", will appear during the first term, 1967. Dr. Joske will spend his sabbatical year, 1967, in Oxford.

GIFTS AND GRANTS

\$1,000 has been received from Mrs. Winifred Roach of Kew towards the University Library.

\$590 has been received from the Social Science Research Council of Australia for Mrs. Ailsa Zainutddin, Faculty of Education, to enable her to undertake a study tour of South East Asia.

\$250 has been received by the Faculty of Engineering from Rosenhain and Lipmann Pty. Ltd.

\$20 has been received from members of the management course run by Mayne Nickless Ltd. in Deakin Hall during the vacation. The money will be used to buy prints to add to the Deakin Hall collection.

MONASH UNIVERSITY GRADUATES ASSOCIATION

The Association will hold its Inaugural Annual Dinner on Thursday, 1st December in the Union building at 6.30 p.m.

An invitation to attend is extended to any member of staff. Tickets are available from Miss Adrienne Holzer, extension 2003, at \$3 each.

CAPITAL GRANTS FOR 1967-69

The University understands that the capital provision for Monash for 1967-69 will be as follows:-

Main Site:

Project	\$
Law (new building)	1,700,000
Humanities lecture theatres (new circular	,, - ,
block of seven theatres)	700,000
Library (2nd stage of main library)	1,000,000
Education (new building)	924,000
Bio-medical library (2nd stage)	360,000
Science north building (new building to house	
mathematics, information science and	
computer centre)	1,032,000
Science south building (new building to house	
botany and laboratories for psychology,	
physiology, and histology)	1,196,000
Science lecture theatres (two theatres and	
students' locker room)	200,000
Chemistry (alterations)	90,000
Physics (alterations)	90,000
Engineering (4th stage of heavy laboratories)	480,000
Administration (annexe)	100,000
Great Hall	300,000
Union (extension of catering facilities)	340,000
Faculty Club	26,000
Minor Works	90,000
Site Works and services	782,000
Sporting facilities	50,000
Planning	40,000
Total	9,500,000
	7,700,000
Colleges and Halls of Residence:	
Hall of Residence for 200 students, with dining	
and kitchen facilities for double this number,	960,000
to be shared with a future hall.	
Mannix College for about 200 students	1,000,000*
Churches Collegiate Community, Stage I, to	
provide for 78 men students, 33 women students,	
10 tutors and staff, as well as dining and	692,000*
kitchen facilities.	
Manifest Doubles - Callings Change T. Son 100	
Marist Brothers College, Stage I, for 100	
students and tutors, with dining hall and kitchen for an ultimate 200 students	1180 0004
Tot all ultimate 200 Students	480,000*
Total	3,132,000
2 0 W J.	

*It is understood that half of each amount will be contributed by the Commonwealth Government and a quarter by the State Government, on the condition that the remaining quarter is raised by the organization initiating the proposal.

Computers:

Peripheral equipment for the present CDC 3200 computer

\$160,000

Teaching Hospitals:

The University's final submission was accepted in toto as follows:

Hospital	Project	Commission's Recommendat- ion
Alfred	Medicine, Surgery and Residential accommodation	\$ 648,000
	Surgery	20,000
	Teaching equipment	10,000
_	Total Alfred	678,000
Prince Henry's	Clinical School	451,200
	Psychological Medicine	76,600
	Teaching facilities	8,400
	Teaching equipment	10,000
Queen Victoria Memorial	Total Prince Henry's	546,200
	Paediatrics - University Block	90,000
	Paediatrics - Hospital Block	3,000
	Cafeteria	2,000
Fairfield	Total Queen Victoria	95,000
	Residential accommodation	16,000
	Teaching facilities	3,000
	Laboratory	8,000
	Teaching equipment	400
`	Total Fairfield	27,400
GRAND TOTAL	MONASH UNIVERSITY	1,346,600

Research:

The situation concerning Research capital funds is complex and is summarised in the following paragraph from Senator Gorton's speech:-

"The Commonwealth, after consultation and agreement with the States, has decided to provide half of a sum to total \$ 6 million for the purpose of general research in universities on condition the States provide the other half. In addition, the Commonwealth is prepared to provide for distribution through the Australian Research Grants Committee half of the sum of \$11 million on condition that the States provide the other half. We are thus prepared to provide half the money required for a research programme totalling \$17 million over the triennium but at present we do not know whether all States

will provide their half of the required funds for the Australian Research Grants Committee. Our position therefore is although we are prepared to provide half of \$17 million for research, we cannot provide, from our own resources, more than \$9 million over the triennium and, because of the importance which we attach to the Australian Research Grants Committee we regard that Committee as having first call on our available funds. Therefore to the extent that any State does not support the grant to the Research Grants Committee, to that extent we will be compelled to reduce our contribution to the general research grant. It is, of course, a matter for decision by each State as to what it will do in the matter."

The sum earmarked for Monash out of the \$6 million is \$540,000.

	Therefore Average Cost per E.F.T.S.	2,105 2,022 1,818	1,523 1,452 1,442(e)
	E.F.T.S.	2,806 3,916 5,297	7,260(d 8,390(d 9,260(d
Grants	%increase on previous	64 34 22	11 9
Actual	Tota1	5,906(b) 7,919(b) 9,631(b)	11,060 12,282 13,358
su	Therefore Average Cost per E.F.T.S.	2,633 2,083 2,095	2,074 2,027 2,018
. Submissions	Estimated E.F.T.S.	3,070 4,743 5,604	7,699(c) 9,259(c) 10,697(c)
A.U.C.	Total	8,144(a) 9,880(a) 11,740(a)	15,966 18,764 21,590
	>	1964 1965 1966	1967 1968 1969

Main University Purposes

Recurrent Funds:

Notes:

- (a) excludes academic salary increases effective 1.7.63 and 1.1.64.
- (b) includes recurrent funds for Teaching Hospitals and academic salary increases effective 1.7.63 and 1.1.64.
- (c) counting full-time Masters and Ph.D's as 2.
- (d) estimated E.F.T.S. as revised 18th May, 1966, counting full-time Masters and Ph.D.'s as 2.
- (e) this compares with an Australian average in 1966 of \$1,235.

Teaching Hospitals and Halls of Residence:

In addition to the above Monash has been granted \$263,000 for the triennium for administrative, maintenance and library expenses in the Teaching Hospitals, and \$102,000 towards recurrent costs in the student residences.

THIS IS THE FINAL EDITION OF THE MONASH REPORTER FOR 1966.